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Mass Schedule 
Monday—Friday 8:15 am 
Tuesday and Thursday 6:00 pm (Spanish) 
 

Saturday  
  8:15 am  
  5:30 pm 
 
 
Sunday     
  7:30 am 
  9:00 am (Spanish) 
11:00 am 
   1:00 pm 

Reconciliation 
Monday—Friday 
8 am 
 

Saturday 
4 pm—5 pm 
 
Tuesday—5:30 pm 
(Spanish) 

Sacramental Information 
Baptisms — Please call the office for more Information. 
Marriage — Those planning on getting married please contact the front office for information. 
Adult Sacraments  — Classes run from September until Easter. Please call the office for more information. 
Interested in Becoming Catholic? — Please call the office for more information about RCIA. 
Holy Orders — Any one interested in serving the church as a priest or deacon  should see one of the parish 
priests. 

We the people of Immaculate Heart of Mary Cathedral are a multicultural, Roman Catholic Community of 
believers on a faith journey. We answer the call of our Baptism to serve God as Disciples of Christ and 
seek to evangelize people of all walks of life.  We serve God and each other by ministering in our parish, 
our community and our homes, through lives rooted in the Word, Worship and Service. 

The Cathedral depends on the financial support of friends like you. Please consider the Cathedral when you 
give to charity. All donations are tax deductible. Our Legal title is: Immaculate Heart of Mary Cathedral, Inc. 

FIFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME, FEBRUARY 5, 2017 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MONDAY, February 6 
  8:15 AM + Don and + Daryl Lithgow By: Gloria Lithgow 

TUESDAY, February 7 
  8:15 AM + Jerry Carbone, Jr. By: Lydia de Turo Evans 
  6:00 PM + Roberto Suarez By: Juana Suarez 

WEDNESDAY, February 8 
  8:15 AM Vanessa and Melissa Collier (Birthday) By: Ann Marie Collier 
                   All Priests of the Diocese By: Elvia Rodriguez 

THURSDAY, February 9 
  8:15 AM + John Freeman and + Antoniette Parra By: Amelia Davis 
                  + Nick and + Delia Apodaca By: Family 
  6:00 PM Vocations to the Priesthood and Religious Life 

FRIDAY, February 10 
  8:15 AM + Cesario Bustamante & + Leroy Marquez By: Mickey Marquez 

SATURDAY, February 11 
  8:15 AM Vocations to the Priesthood and Religious Life 
  5:30 PM + Jack Valencia, Sr. By: Valencia Family 
                  + Patrick Lucero By: Jude and Dan Montes 
SUNDAY, February 12 
  7:30 AM Our Parish Family 
  9:00 AM + Jesus Rey By: Isela Rey 
11:00 AM + Michael Joseph Gutierrez By: Mom and Dad 

  1:00 PM + Eddie Ortega and + Angel Flores By: Family

READINGS FOR THE WEEK 
Monday: Gn 1:1-19; Ps 104:1-2a, 5-6, 10, 12, 24,  
 35c; Mk 6:53-56 
Tuesday: Gn 1:20 — 2:4a; Ps 8:4-9; Mk 7:1-13 
Wednesday: Gn 2:4b-9, 15-17; Ps 104:1-2a, 27-28,  
 29bc-30; Mk 7:14-23 
Thursday: Gn 2:18-25; Ps 128:1-5; Mk 7:24-30 
Friday: Gn 3:1-8; Ps 32:1-2, 5-7; Mk 7:31-37 
Saturday: Gn 3:9-24; Ps 90:2-6, 12-13; Mk 8:1-10 
Sunday: Sir 15:15-20; Ps 119:1-2, 4-5, 17-18, 33-34;  
 1 Cor 2:6-10; Mt 5:17-37 [20-22a, 27-28,  
 33-34a, 37] 

Sunday, February 5 
   No Religious Education Classes 
Monday, February 6 
   4:00 p.m. Catholic School, Finley Hall 
   6:00 p.m. Msgr. Anderson Bible Study, Room 105 
   6:00 p.m. ACTS Core Meeting, Conference Room 
   6:30 p.m. Spanish ACTS Meeting, Room 109 
   7:00 p.m. Rosary Group, School Chapel 
Tuesday, February 7 
   9:30 a.m. Talleres de Oracion y Vida, Room 9-10 
   1:30 p.m. Faith Sharing Meeting, Room 115 
   4:00 p.m. Catholic School, Finley Hall 
   6:00 p.m. 1 pm Mass Choir Rehearsal, Room 1 
   6:00 p.m. Talleres de Oracion y Vida, Library 
   6:30 p.m. Youth Bible Study, Room 8 
   6:30 p.m. RCIA Classes, Room 105 
   6:30 p.m. Spanish RCIA, Room 115 
   6:30 p.m. Spanish ACTS Women Meeting, Room 9-10 
   7:00 p.m. English Prayer Group, Room 109 
   7:00 p.m. Scripture Sharing Men’s Group, Room 7 
   7:00 p.m. Spanish Men Meeting, Room 4 
Wednesday, February 8 
   6:30 p.m. Religious Education Classes 
Thursday, February 9 
 10:00 a.m. Faith Sharing, Room 115 
   5:30 p.m. Leaving the Eucharistic Meeting, Room 109 
   5:30 p.m. Pro-Life Meeting, Room 105 
   4:30 p.m. English ACTS Women Meeting, Room 9-10 
   6:00 p.m. Mariachi Choir Rehearsal, Room 1 
   7:00 p.m. 11 am Choir Rehearsal, Cathedral 
Friday, February 10 
   7:00 p.m. El Buen Pastor Prayer Group, Room 105 
Saturday, February 11 
  
   

Living God’s Word 
After his time spent alone, Jesus was very certain of 
his purpose. We, too, can be more aware of God’s 
purpose for us if we but make the time to listen. 

Copyright © 2014, World Library Publications. All 
rights reserved. 

 

********************** 

 

Vivamos la Palabra de Dios 
Después de pasar un tiempo a solas Jesús estaba 
bien seguro del propósito de su vida. También 
nosotros podemos estar más conscientes del 
propósito que tiene Dios para nosotros si 
dedicáramos el tiempo para escuchar.  

Derechos de autor © 2014, World Library 
Publications. Todos los derechos reservados. 
 



ARE YOU CELEBRATING 25, 30, 35, 
40, 45 OR 50 YEARS OR MORE OF 
MARRIAGE? 

If you are celebrating one of the above 
milestone wedding anniversaries, 
Bishop Cantú cordially invites you to the 
Annual Wedding Anniversary Mass to 
be held on Saturday, February 11th at 
2pm at Our Lady of Grace in Artesia or 
on Sunday, February 12th at 4pm at 
Immaculate Heart of Mary Cathedral in 
Las Cruces. Register for this wonderful 
event online at http://
dioceseoflascruces.org/anniversary. 

 If you don’t have a computer or internet access, 
ask one of your children or grandchildren to do it 
for you. 

ESTA CELEBRANDO 25, 30, 35, 40, 45 

ó 50 A OS O MAS DE MATRIMONIO? 

Si está celebrando uno de los 
aniversarios de boda mencionados 
arriba, el Obispo Monseñor Cantú le 
invita cordialmente a la Misa Anual de 

Aniversario de Boda que se celebrará el 
sábado 11 de febrero a las 3pm en 
Nuestra Señora de Gracia en Artesia o el 
domingo 12 de febrero a las 4pm en la 
Catedral del Inmaculado Corazón de 
María en Las Cruces.  Regístrese para 
este maravilloso evento en línea en 
rcdlc.org/anniversary.   

Si no tiene acceso a una computadora o internet 
pregunte a uno de sus hijos o nietos que le 
ayuden a registrarse. 

TALLER DE ORACION Y VIDA 

TRANSFORMA TU VIDA. SINTIENDO, POR MEDIO DE LA 

ORACION, UN VINCULO INDESTRUCTIBLE CON AQUEL QUE TE 

AMA: "EL PADRE" 

TE INVITAMOS A QUE ASISTAS A LOS TALLERES QUE SE 

IMPARTIRAN EN CATEDRAL DEL INMACULADO CORAZON DE 

MARIA, SON 15 SESIONES, UNA POR SEMANA,  INICIAMOS  EL 

MARTES 31 DE ENERO 2017  

EN LOS SIGUIENTES HORARIOS:   9:30 AM A  11:30 AM                              

                                              Y 6:00 PM A 8:00 PM 

REGISTRO E INFORMACION :  JOSEFINA VARGAS  575-650-4434        

                                        Y MARIA FONG  575-405-0643  

VIVE UNA EXPERIENCIA EN LA QUE, APRENDIENDO A ORAR, 

MEJORARAS LAS RELACIONES HUMANAS, RECUPERARAS LA 

ARMONIA, LA ALEGRIA DE VIVIR; Y PODRAS SUPERAR 

MIEDOS,  ANSIEDADES Y TEMORES.  

“PORQUE   APRENDER   A   ORAR 

ES   APRENDER   A   VIVIR” 

Does your marriage need a little spring spruce up?  All 

marriages do!  If you are interested in learning ways to 

spruce up your marriage and communication a 

Worldwide Marriage encounter is waiting for you! 

There will be a Marriage Encounter in Las Cruces the 

weekend of        March 3-5, 2017.  More information 

can be found at elpasonewmexicowwme.org.  

If you have any questions please call Michael and 

Roxanne Ogas at 575-313-4963 or Eric and Caitlin 

Pfeifer at 575-313-4363.  

A C T S 
ADORACION     COMUNIDAD     TEOLOGIA      

SERVICIO 
Catedral del Inmaculado Corazón de María 

Retiro de Mujeres - Marzo 23-26, 2017 
Cordialmente le invitamos a participar con nosotras 
en un maravilloso y divertido fin de semana. Esta es 

una espléndida oportunidad para su renovación 
espiritual. 

Están incluidos la vinculación con nuevas amigas, las 
comidas y el tan anhelado descanso de las tareas 

diarias. 

El Retiro se llevará a cabo en la Catedral del 
Inmaculado Corazón de María 

Pueden recoger la forma de inscripción en la oficina 
de la iglesia  

Para más información, por favor comuníquese con 

Dalia Mireles al (575) 805-8444. 

https://owa.exchangecentral.net/exchweb/bin/redir.asp?URL=http://elpasonewmexicowwme.org/
https://owa.exchangecentral.net/Exchange/vcontreras_cathedral/Inbox/Re:%20Bulletin%20announcement.EML/
https://owa.exchangecentral.net/Exchange/vcontreras_cathedral/Inbox/Re:%20Bulletin%20announcement.EML/


Please come to the Rite of Christian Initiation for 

Adults (RCIA) 

Every Tuesday at 6:30 pm  

THIS WEEK’S TOPICS: 
The Eucharistic; Real Presence; Reservation of 

the Blessed Sacrament. 
 

You don’t have to be enrolled in these classes to  
come and hear about a topic!  

 
Rooms 104, 105 in the Parish Center 

 All are welcome! 

Are you interested in becoming CATHOLIC? 
Are you an adult Catholic missing any of your 

sacraments? 
 

For information please call                                

Lynne Avitia at 575-640-8358 

BENEFIT RED ENCHILADA DINNER 
Sponsored by 

Fr. Roscoe L. Finnegan Assembly 0684 
Knights of Columbus Hall 

2755 E. Idaho Ave. Las Cruces, NM  
 

Sunday, February 12, 2017 
10:30 am to 5:30 pm 

$7 per plate or 2 hamburgers 
For tickets: Please call any Council Member or Mannie 

Morales at 522-0437 

SPRING BIBLE CLASS BY MSGR. JOHN ANDERSON 

Meeting Monday evenings at 6pm in the Cathedral Offices 
at Immaculate Heart of Mary Cathedral, corner of Idaho 
and Espina. Class begins at 6 pm and lasts for 80 minutes 

until May 8, 2017.   

Series of group discussions focused on the Word of God 
for today.   

All are welcome. Bring your Bible and a friend.  No charge.   

Bring refreshments if you 
can. 

CONTACT MSGR. 
ANDERSON:  649-9603 

Quarterly Memorial Mass for the Dead 
Ministry to the Bereaved at IHM 

 
Father Bill will offer a special Mass on Saturday, 
February 18th at 11 am for families who have 
recently lost loved ones.  This is a memorial Mass to 
honor the deceased and to pray for their souls.  
Following the Mass there will be a simple luncheon 
reception. 
 
We are expanding our ministry to those who are 
grieving and this Mass will be the first of regularly 
scheduled quarterly memorial Masses for the 
families who have lost loved ones during the 
previous three months.  We will be contacting these 
families personally but, if you, or anyone you know, 
would like to be included please let us know. 
 
Please contact Abel Lara at 575-312-1432, Joan 

Staniswalis 575-640-6930 or Fathers Bill or Marcel 

for further information or to volunteer in the 

ministry to the bereaved. 

There will be a second collection on the weekend of 
February 19th.  It will be for Black and Indian 

Missions. 

 

 

 

Se tomará una segunda colecta el fin de semana del 
19 de febrero.  Será para las Misiones 

Afroamericanas e Indígenas. 



SAINT SCHOLASTICA 
(480 – 543) 

Patroness of Convulsive Children 
Feast Day – 10 February 

 
St. Scholastica, twin sister of St. 
Benedict, consecrated her life to 
God from her earliest youth.  
After her brother went to Monte 
Cassino, where he established his 
famous monastery, she took up 
her abode in the neighborhood at 
Plombariola, where she founded 
and governed a monastery of 

nuns, about five miles from that of St. Benedict.  She 
visited her brother once a year and he went in company 
with some of his brethren to meet her at a house some 
distance away.  These visits were spent in conferring 
together on spiritual matters. 
 
On one occasion they had passed the time as usual in 
prayer and pious conversation and in the evening they sat 
down to take their refreshment.  St. Scholastica begged 
her brother to remain until the next day.  St. Benedict 
refused to spend the night outside his monastery.  She 
had recourse to prayer and a furious thunderstorm burst 
upon them so that neither St. Benedict nor any of his 
companions could return home.  They spent the night in 
spiritual conferences.  The next morning they parted to 
meet no more on earth. 
 
Three days later St. Scholastica died, and her holy brother 
beheld her soul in a vision as it ascended into heaven.  He 
sent his brethren to bring her body to his monastery and 
laid it in the tomb he had prepared for himself.  She died 
about the year 543, and St. Benedict followed her soon 
after. 

 

The Living the Eucharist (LTE) Team will be 
selling materials and taking sign ups for the 
small faith sharing groups which will be held 

each week during Lent 2017.  

 For more information call Patricia Torres at 
(575) 649-6971.  Thank you.  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
El Grupo de Viviendo la Eucaristía (LTE) 
estará vendiendo materiales y tomando 

registraciones para los pequeños grupos de 
compartir la fe que se llevarán a cabo cada 

semana durante la Cuaresma 2017. 
 

  Para más información llame a Patricia 
Torres al (575) 649-6971  de IHM. Gracias. 

 

PLEASE PRAY FOR THE MEMBERS  

OF OUR PARISH WHO ARE ILL 

 Salomon Padilla, Jr. Hortencia V. Butler 
 Pat King  Eloy Flores  
 Toni Frietze  Elena Amaral 
 Corrine Luchini   Elizabeth Mendoza 
 Bertha Gallegos Danny Gutierrez
 Jerry Aragon  Steve Lucero 
 J.C. Salcido  Alice Salcido 
 Kim Morales  Mary Martinez 
 Jack Hancock  Terri Covey 
 Carlos G. Gonzales Gracie Trujillo 
 Rose Marie Easterly Michael Gutierrez 
 Joe Gamboa  David Moreno 
 Gilbert Baca  Joe Silva  
 Ronnie Camuñez Deacon Arthur Narvaez 
 Marie Helgon  Orlando Armendariz
 Vera Swartz 
 
If you would like to add a name to the  list please call the 

 parish office at 524-8563. 
 

Steubenville 2017 

This year we will be going to Steubenville West 
which will take place in the University of Arizona  

July 14 – 16, 2017. 
 

Last day to register is February 14, 2017. 
You can  come and register at the parish office. 

 
 For any questions you may call Luis Varela at        

575-650-1900. 


